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Update on Coordination with NERC and the IDC Association
NAESB and NERC continue their dedication to accomplish industry goals by actively coordinating on several ongoing efforts.  The two organizations hold monthly conference calls to discuss the Electric Industry Registry (EIR), the NERC MOD A Standards, Parallel Flow Visualization, and any additional coordination issues identified by NERC project managers or the NAESB WEQ subcommittee co-chairs.
The NERC Project 2012-05 ATC Revisions (MOD A), the resulting proposed standard – MOD-001-2, and the related NAESB standards development request from NERC have been frequent topics of discussion during the coordination calls.  On February 7, 2014, a standards development request regarding the MOD A standards was submitted from NERC to the NAESB office.  MOD A concentrated on closing out directives from FERC Order No. 729 and resulted in MOD-001-2, a NERC standard solely addressing reliability-related issues that condenses MOD-001-1a, MOD-004-1, MOD-008-1, MOD-028-1, MOD-029-1a, and MOD-030-2.  In order to ensure that the commercial aspects of these MOD requirements are maintained, the standards request asks that NAESB consider incorporating into its standards elements from the MOD standards that are not being retained in the proposed reliability standard MOD-001-2.  During the last WEQ Executive Committee (EC) meeting, Ms. York, the chair of the WEQ EC formed a WEQ EC MOD Standard Scoping Task Force to perform the initial review of the request.  The NERC staff members that were involved with NERC Project 2012-05 have volunteered to participate in the initial meetings of the WEQ EC MOD Standard Scoping Task Force for the purpose of providing any needed insight or information regarding the NERC standards development request.  The task force will hold its next conference call on July 2, 2014 from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM Central.
NAESB is also working with NERC and the IDC Association on the Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) project.  Leadership within all three organizations have held several conference calls to discuss the levels of coordination required by the upcoming PFV field test.  The IDC Association, the organization which owns and manages the IDC tool, will be responsible for conducting the field test.  NAESB will be responsible for evaluating the commercial impacts of the field test, and the NERC Operating Reliability Subcommittee will oversee the reliability impacts.  As a result of the coordination calls, NAESB, NERC, and the IDC Association decided to move forward with a joint filing to the Commission detailing the coordination efforts and responsibilities of each organization prior, during, and after the field test.  Additionally, the organizations have agreed to submit periodic status reports to the Commission throughout the length of the field test.
Additionally, NERC and NAESB leadership continue to exchange notes related to gas-electric coordination, demand response and energy efficiency, cybersecurity efforts, and the existing structure of the organizations.  NERC and NAESB executive leadership will continue to meet periodically to evaluate the status of these efforts and any future developments which may require coordination.
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